Ski for Light, Inc.
Executive Committee Minutes
Meeting via Teleconference
June 8, 2020


President McCorcle called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m. Central Daylight Time. 

Roll Call:
Tim McCorcle, President;
Julie Coppens, Vice President;
Krista Erickson, Secretary;
Brenda Seeger, Treasurer;
Michael Evelo, Director-at-Large;
Robert Hartt, Director-at-Large
Marion Elmquist, Immediate Past President.
All Executive Committee members were present.
Guest: Bonnie O’Day, 2021 Event Chair (joined the meeting partway through the discussion of the 2021 event and was present for the remainder of the meeting)

Action via E-mail 
On March 28, 2020, Julie made a motion to approve the March 25, 2020, Executive Committee meeting minutes as amended which were e-mailed to the Executive Committee on March 28, 2020. The motion was seconded by Marion. The motion carried unanimously when all Executive Committee members voted concluding April 3, 2020. The approved minutes were distributed to the SFL Board of Directors on April 4, 2020. 

Treasurer’s Update
Brenda reported that SFL currently has $41,779.88 in checking and $64,748.41 in savings for total operating funds of $106,528.29.


Annual Withdrawal from Endowment
Tim and Brenda sent background information prior to the meeting. The Endowment Fund value was $372,626.71 as of March 31, 2020 and $431,155.00 as of December 31, 2019. The average value for the last twelve quarters is $379,806. The maximum withdrawal at 5.5% would be $20,890.00 or at 4.5% would be $17,091.00. Last Year we withdrew $15,000.00 which was put into savings. Due to the current pandemic we chose not to have a spring financial appeal, are not sure what donations will be like for the remainder of this year and, if we are able to have an event in 2021, will have a strong likelihood of both a smaller event than usual with extra expenses. With these factors under consideration, the Executive Committee reached a consensus to be cautious while continuing to actively make the best use of Endowment Fund resources. Julie moved and Marion seconded a motion to withdraw $5,000.00 (five thousand dollars) from the Endowment. The motion carried unanimously. 

Site Selection Update
Cara Barnes, Chair of the Site Selection Committee, submitted a report which Tim distributed prior to the meeting. Please find A copy of Cara’s report at the end of these minutes, beginning on Page 4. Tim asked the Site Selection Committee to review our site selection processes and create a pipeline of potential sites for future events. The Site Selection Committee is in the process of revising the RFPs (one for potential event hotels and one for potential ski sites). A brief discussion of possible sites occurred. Marion clarified the Site Selection Committee report -- we currently have a proposal from the North Conway Grand for lodging and have had discussions with Great Glen for skiing in New Hampshire. For Utah, another possible lodging option may be Zermatt, Marion has sent Cara information about Zermatt. Mike has additional information to add for Rhinelander and will communicate directly with Cara.

Corporate Sponsors Update
The Outdoor Retailers show has been canceled. Marion and Renee are planning to send a mailing to corporate donors with a letter and a copy of SFL’s annual report to solicit donations. Marion will reach out to JanSport. 

2021 Event Update
Tim has been communicating with Snow Mountain Ranch and will send the Executive Committee any additional information he receives. 
Bonnie O’Day, 2021 Event Chair, provided a brief update on the status of the 2021 event planning committee. Larry has applications mostly ready -- waiting for final pricing and related details. Amy White is working on a survey to help better understand interest in attending the 2021 event. The survey should be available soon. If necessary, we could possibly delay opening event applications 

Discussion Regarding How to Decide Whether to Hold the 2021 Event
Tim plans to hold a board meeting around the third week of July with another Executive Committee meeting prior to the next board meeting. For the July board meeting, Tim wants to present a framework prior to the meeting to use in discussing a decision of whether or not to hold the event. Tim asked Executive Committee members to share any other relevant materials so we can establish a framework and benchmarks for deciding whether or not to hold an event in 2021. Tim wants the SFL board to clearly understand how the organization reaches whatever decision we come to about the 2021 event. Prior to this meeting, Tim distributed copies of USOPC and WHO event planning guidelines to the Executive Committee. We need to consider how much risk we’re willing to take on, what the moral and ethical requirements are for public health at an event and how much burden that may put on us as volunteers. Tim, Krista and Bonnie will work together on assembling materials and consult assigned SFL contacts with medical expertise.
A brief discussion was held regarding the possibility of holding a virtual event if we have to cancel the 2021 event in Colorado including online events and an online auction or sale of items. For now, we need to keep communicating that we’re still planning for and hoping to have an event while promoting community and mission rather than only focusing on the 2021 event. Julie offered to help Melinda with messaging this for upcoming publicity deadlines.

2020 Event Survey Discussion 
Tim sent Amy White’s 2020 Event Survey Report to the Executive Committee prior to this meeting. Tim will send the report out to the SFL board.
Several people completing the survey commented on the guide skier ratio especially two skiers having to double up with one guide. A brief discussion ensued of possibly giving any such skiers and guides a discount on a future event fee as a goodwill gesture to apologize and say we want you to come back. The survey also reflected comments about a need to improve communication at the event especially during emergency situations. A brief discussion followed with suggestions to utilize group text and/or an event app and clearly designated bus captains to relay messages to each bus if necessary.
 
Julie moved and Brenda seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 7:49 p.m. Central Daylight Time.




Ski for Light, Inc.
Site Selection Committee Report
June 8, 2020


The current Site Selection Committee consists of myself (Cara Barnes), Marie Huston and Jim Steele.  While this is the core group, others will be enlisted as needed to help assess possible venues.

The Committee is in the process of updating the hotel and ski site RFPs (Request for Proposal).  Once updates are complete, the RFPs will be available through the Board page of the SFL website.  The Committee also plans to revise/update a site visit check list.

The minutes of the January 28, 2020 Executive Committee Meeting recommend a site visit to North Conway, NH which was not accomplished last winter.  Hopefully this can be accomplished this fall once there is snow and travel restrictions have been eased.

Below is a list of possible future sites.

2022
Green Bay, WI
We currently have proposals from both the Radisson and Hyatt in Green Bay for 2022 and 2023.  The Radisson (where the group stayed previously) has gone through a multi-million dollar renovation and smoking is no longer allowed in the hotel, although there are still smoking areas in the adjacent casino.  The Hyatt is closer to downtown and a couple miles closer to the ski area.  It is a suite type hotel and it might be that one roommate would have a bed and the other a sofa bed depending on the specific numbers of various room configurations.  Both hotels have adequate meeting space.

The Brown County Reforestation Camp would again be the ski area.  They do not have snow making equipment but reported a good snow year in 2019-2020.  Brown County staff provided a ball park use fee although some waivers may be available.  Waivers need to be applied for and approved by a committee.

North Conway, NH
We do not have a current proposal from the North Conway Grand although the hotel has previously expressed interest to Marion.  The group stayed at the North Conway Grand in 2007.  The most likely ski area would be Great Glen Trails which has some snow making capacity, however the Jackson XC area should also be assessed.  In 2007 the group was scheduled to ski at Great Glen but changed to Jackson on short notice as there was insufficient snow at Great Glen.

Bellaire, MI
We do not have a current proposal from Shanty Creek but the resort has expressed interest in hosting the group again.

2023
Provo, UT
The Provo Marriott submitted a proposal for 2021 but Soldier Hollow could not accommodate the group until 2023.  The configuration of the lodge at Soldier Hollow has changed and the downstairs area is no longer available to the group.  A suitable space for the group to gather and have lunch needs to be identified to determine the current appropriateness of the venue.  In addition, the Zermatt hotel in Midway should be contacted for a proposal.

The three venues listed as 2022 possibilities are also possibilities for 2023.

Other
Rhinelander, WI
Site visits were made to Rhinelander in 2017 and 2019.  This venue would use two hotels, and the meeting space was described as tight.  Neither hotel has existing food services and meals would need to be catered.  Breakfasts and dinners were catered for the 2015 event the at Inn at Silver Creek.  Catering a plated, banquet style dinner can be expensive and identifying caterers who can meet the group’s needs at an affordable price should be the next step in further assessing this venue.  The site visit reports also indicate that needed grooming equipment would need to be borrowed or rented.

Minneapolis, MN
There are several parks in and around the Minneapolis area that need further assessment.  Of these, the two best options appear to be Theodore Worth Regional Park, the home of the Twin Cities Loppet, and Elm Creek Reserve.  Both have some snow making capacity.

Respectfully submitted by Cara Barnes
